Ad Hoc Cemetery Committee Minutes

4 August 2014
Present: Don Jones, chairman; David Sutter; and Cindy Collamore
Absent: None
Guest: Ben Rines 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05pm. The minutes of May 5, June 2, and July 7 were approved as presented. David and selectman Ben Rines briefly discussed the legality of using perpetual care funds on maintenance of graves for which no perpetual care had been paid. David is still considering his options for clarifying this legal issue.
The first item of business was discussion of the town clerk's proposal for mandatory recording of deeds to cemetery lots. Cindy felt that mandatory recording would provide extra protection in case town records were lost. David said that incurring the additional cost of recording should be left to the discretion of the purchaser. Don said that the problem of gaps in old records would not be remedied by mandatory recording at the county level, and that improved cemetery record keeping made duplicating future records unnecessary. Due to lack of support no motion was offered.
There was extended discussion of the need for a policy on cemetery lot repurchase by the town. There was general support for the principle, but differences over many details. Don offered to work up a draft policy for discussion at the September meeting.
The committee discussed the town clerk's question about whether ownership of lots can be transferred. The deed language clearly envisions ownership transfer only with the approval of the selectmen. It was suggested that perhaps lots could be required to be sold back to the town before being sold to another purchaser. This will be discussed further at the September meeting.
The town clerk had asked whether lots default under state law to town after 75 years? Under state law only half of unused spaces in a lot can be repossessed by the town using due process, but only if the spaces to be repossessed have not been cared for. This law would not apply in Wiscasset because all lots receive perpetual care.

The town clerk had asked whether registered domestic partners should be included in section 9 of the Cemetery Regulations under the heading Eligibility for Burial. The committee agreed that this was a legal question best referred to the town attorney. The selectmen should follow his advice on adding such language. 

The town clerk had asked whether in section 10B of the regulations we can clarify that permission to bury is not granted by the deed, but instead is granted by an intent to bury form provided to them by the town. The committee felt that section 10B was clear as presently written. It states permission of the town is required for burial on a specific day.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35pm. The next meeting will be on Monday September 8.

Respecfully submitted,

Donald Jones, chairman

